## NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING



NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Tuolumne Utilities District (TUD) will conduct a public hearing at 9:00 a.m., or as shortly thereafter as may be heard, on April 27, 2021, for the purpose of considering the following:

Certification/Adoption of Addendum #1 to the July 2018 IS/MND Tuolumne City Sanitary District Collection System Improvements Project for the TUD Tuolumne City Water Main Replacement Project consisting of the installation and replacement of 3,000± linear feet of 8-inch and 3,200± linear feet of 10-inch water main, replace and/or re-locate eight fire hydrants, replace 87± water services and appurtenances. The proposed project is in the same location as the TCSD Collection System Improvements Project with the minor exceptions. TCSD and TUD anticipate undertaking both the Wastewater Collection and Water Main Replacement projects concurrently.

This meeting will be held in accordance with Executive Order N-29-20, issued by California Governor Gavin Newsom, the Ralph M. Brown Act (California Government Code Section 54950, et seq.), and the Federal Americans with Disabilities Act. No physical public meeting location will be provided for this meeting. Instead, the Board will hold this meeting telephonically using Zoom. All members of the public may observe and participate in the meeting: Via Video and Conferencing, teleconferencing or view listen to live steaming https://tudwater.com/board-of-directors/meeting-agenda-minutes-video/. Directions on how to participate in meeting can be found on Board Meeting Agendas. Questions related to meeting participation please contact the Clerk of the Board, Melissa McMullen, and (209) 532-5536 ext. 510.

At the above time and place, all persons interested in the above, either for or against, will be given the opportunity to be heard. The project staff reports, copies of the proposed Mitigated Negative Declaration, maps, and all supporting documents for the above proposal are available online at <a href="www.tudwater.com">www.tudwater.com</a>. Questions regarding the project may be directed to Jennifer Batt, P.E., Associate Engineer <a href="jbatt@tudwater.com">jbatt@tudwater.com</a> at (209) 532-5536 ext. 526 or to Amy Augustine, Augustine Planning Associates at (209) 532-7376, <a href="tuolandplanner@gmail.com">tuolandplanner@gmail.com</a>.

Pursuant to State law, challenges in court to actions on the above proposal may be limited to issues raised at public hearings or meetings conducted on the matter, or in correspondence submitted at, or prior to, the hearing or meeting.

/s/ Edwin R. Pattison, General Manager